
Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Process Phase III

First Meeting:  Buildings and Facilities Working Group

Thursday, October 30th, 2003

Facilitator: Dr. Jonathan Raab, Raab Associates, Ltd.

Consultant: Dr. David Nichols, Tellus Institute
Meeting #1: Summary

22 people attended the meeting, which began at 9:00am and concluded at about 12:15pm.

I.
Documents Distributed

Prior to Meeting:

1. Agenda

2. RAP Model Rule

At the Meeting:

1. Working Group Ground rules

2. NGRID Materials:

a. NGRID Energy Conservation and Efficiency Program

b. Appliance Wise Guide, which includes information on right sizing appliances

c. 2 page handout on “Cool Change” program (targeting inefficient/oversized A/C)

d. Postcard on “Cool Change” program

e. Customer Newsletter, focusing on “Energy Matters” discussing room A/C.  Newsletter covers services NGRID provides, including but not exclusively Energy Star programs.  

3. State Energy Office ESCO Documents:

a. Table of incentives to Small Business

b. Draft letter to identified facility owners

c. Outline of RFQ process for large C&I, and Government Facilities

d. Draft RFQ for Energy Performance Contracting Services

4. RAP Model rule

5. Brown Students’ Presentation

6. Dave Nichols Presentation

II.
Introductions, Overview, and Groundrules

Dr. Raab then went through the Agenda and Peter Wortsman reviewed the ground rules for the Working Group, which can be found by clicking here.

Jonathan Raab then presented an overview of the RI GHG process to date, including the 52 initiatives identified in Phase I, and the eight priority options chosen in Phase II.

Click here to view the presentation.  A member of the working group asked what criteria were used to select the priority options for phase III.  Dr. Raab said several strategic criteria were considered, such as carbon savings, and the cost of saved carbon.  

III.
Appliance Programs

Laura McNaughton from National Grid then handed out materials (see list in part I, above), on National Grid’s appliance and other energy efficiency programs which it sends to it’s customers.  She said National Grid has been promoting energy efficiency, and Energy Star appliances over the last few years, and asked for feedback on how to communicate their programs more effectively to customers.   McNaughton added that this information is also on their website at following addresses:

Energy Efficiency and Conservation Programs:

http://www.narragansettelectric.com/res/conserv/index.htm
 

Energy Saving Tips: 

http://www.narragansettelectric.com/res/savetips/savenrg/index.htm
Bill insert Newsletter:
http://www.narragansettelectric.com/res/products/energymatters.html
The group suggested that NGRID include greenhouse gas issues in the “Energy Matters” newsletter.

One working group member was unsure whether “optimizing” appliance size was the same as reducing appliance size.  McNaughton responded saying that her company provides information to the consumer so that equipment works better.  For example, one big refrigerator may be more energy efficient than two small ones.  The Group agreed that “optimizing” or “right-sizing” was better terminology than “down-sizing”.

Another group member asked if there was any data on the programs, and McNaughton replied that they file program evaluations every year with the PUC and the State Energy Office.  Laura offered to provide the group with this data. 

McNaughton was asked which programs were most effective at changing behavior, and she replied the greatest energy savings and broadest reach has been achieved by compact fluorescent lights, and a movement from top to more efficient front loading washing machines.  McNaughton went on to say that Energy Star washers have now captured 27% of the market.  

It was noted that with some programs behavior change may be more motivated by education than incentives.  Laura McNaughton said NGRID has found using rebates as a lever to promote education a successful combination.

One working group member asked which appliances it makes sense to focus on for “right-sizing”.  McNaughton replied that air conditioners are a good opportunity, but dishwashers make less sense, as they are bought based on space beneath the counter.  Also, dishwasher size does not affect energy use that much.  NGRID’s focus has been to encourage consumers to buy the style they want, but buy Energy Star models.  

Looking through the materials, Dave Nichols suggested there was not enough guidance for consumers on how they select the “right size” appliance, unless they participate in the program.   He suggested NGRID change how they communicate the message so it’s more usable and more user friendly.  Dave Nichols said he will provide a source for this information to Laura McNaughton.

Another member of the group suggested that there could be more guidance at the point of sale.  A different member of the group suggested that “right sizing” does not mean anything to many consumers, and education efforts would be better spent on trades people (e.g., engineers, contractors, architects, installers), as they are the ones who often make the decisions in new homes.

Laura McNaughton said she would like to continue the conversation at the next meeting, but would encourage working group members to email her their thoughts and feedback at:  laura.mcnaughton@us.ngrid.com
IV.
Appliance Efficiency Standards

Isaac Elnecave from NEEP reviewed the details and status of appliance standards legislation in Rhode Island and throughout the northeast.  Click here to view the presentation.  Elnecave pointed out that Home Depot and others raised a concern with “leakage” during the legislative hearing in Rhode Island (i.e., consumers  buying cheaper (and less energy efficient) products out of state, thus potentially hurting local businesses).  Isaac said that NEEP has been working with Home Depot, whose concern was primarily focused on ceiling fans, and believes they have adequately addressed their concerns.

Isaac reported that similar legislation passed both houses in Maryland but was vetoed by the Governor.  He also reported that the legislation is progressing in the Legislatures in Massachusetts and Connecticut and will likely be reintroduced in Rhode Island.  Dr. Raab reminded the Group that the Stakeholder Group unanimously supported the legislation last year, and asked if the Working Group would recommend the same support this year.  All the Working Group members agreed that the legislation should be supported, but one member wondered whether the legislation went far enough.  Isaac explained that the legislation would allow the administrative agency to add additional measures that meet specific criteria.

V.
ESCo Program Update 

Janice McClanaghan from the State Energy Office reviewed the design and status of the two programs to capture fossil fuel related savings in commercial and institutional customers.  Click here to see the slides.  

The first program piggy-backs off of NGRID’s Small C&I program, for businesses under 100 KW.   RISE will identify opportunities when they are delivering NGRID’s electricity program.  The Energy Office has committed $25,000 to RISE for audits, and $200,000-300,000 toward partially covering the costs of  the fossil fuel saving measures.  The Energy Office is in discussions with The Oil Heat Institute and New England Gas Company for supplemental funding (that could be used both here and possibly in the ESCo-based program).  This program is ready to go once the incentive amounts are finalized.

The second program is an ESCo-based program for large customers.  The Energy Office will soon let an RFP for ESCos and is still waiting for the Department of Labor and Training to provide a list of customers with certain boiler size characteristics.  

Dave Nichols proposed that ESCos provide the Energy Office with engineering based energy savings estimates based on standard engineering estimates.  He pointed out that more elaborative techniques would be too expensive and not worth the extra precision for tracking greenhouse gas savings.  He clarified, in response to a question, that ESCos don’t typically base contracts on shared savings any longer but on performance guarantees. 

VI.
Government “Lead By Example” Action Package

Dave Nichols went through a chart of potential government “lead by example” actions for Rhode Island, which summarized a longer background paper that he had put together.  The Background paper can be viewed here.

During the discussion, Bill Ferguson from the Division of Central Services, pointed out that there was probably already enough statutory authority to drive more efficient building practices; however, there’s a lack of capital and staff time to pursue effectively.  Bill pointed out that as part of the Governor’s Fiscal Fitness Initiative, there’s a recommendation to centralize and properly staff the State’s new construction and possibly purchasing authority.  He feels that it will be easier to enforce life-cycle costing and establish LEED or other energy efficient building standards once this is accomplished.  Erich Stephens volunteered to draft a letter of support for this effort and circulate to Stakeholders.  This letter to the Governor should support the recommendations of Energy Fitness in these areas and stress the key role for energy efficiency initiatives such as efficient new construction based on serious life-cycle cost analysis. This needs to be done relatively soon.  

Brad Hyson said he thought that the LEED legislation was passed 3 years ago, and he agreed to look into this.  Brown students also mentioned that there was already some EPA already had environmentally preferable purchasing requirements for contracts/equipment funded by federal grants that are more than $10k, and they said they would forward this to the facilitator to post.  

Bill Ferguson also mentioned that there were 4 state buildings currently scheduled for construction.  Terri Bisson pointed out that the Department of Education has a 4% incentive program for energy efficient new construction and renovation of schools.  

The Group also briefly discussed building codes, monitoring and targeting, and combined heat and power, but agreed to wait until the next meeting to discuss LEDs.  No decisions were made about inclusion/exclusion of particular initiatives or prioritization among the various options.

Brown graduate students Caroline Colesworthy and Catherine Mansell made a presentation on their work on environmentally preferable purchasing.  Click here to view their presentation.  They said that they will have a more fleshed out proposal for Rhode Island in December, and requested that Working Group members email them with any barriers that they can see would need to be overcome to implement EPP in RI.

VII.
Combined Heat/Power and DG Model Environmental Standards

Before introducing Joel Bluestein from EEA/RAP, Dr. Raab pointed out that at least 3 major areas need to be addressed prior to seeing significant distributed generation (DG) and combined heat and power (CHP) in Rhode Island, including: 

1. Interconnection Standards.  

2. Standby Charges/ Backup Rates.

3. Environmental Standards.  

Joel Bluestein then stepped the Group through the issues related to environmental standards for DG and CHP and explained how RAP’s model rule works (this model was developed through a national stakeholder process).  He also explained that both Massachusetts and Connecticut were in the process of adapting the model rule for their respective jurisdictions.  He ended by saying that the three most important unique features that Rhode Island should consider are:

1. Make the rule output- based(lbs/kwh of electricity delivered)

2. Provide support/credit for combined heat and power

3. Allow for precertifiction

DEM pointed out that it has not previously regulated CO2 directly, nor have their emissions regulations been output based.  There was some concern raised by Group members about the appropriateness of spending a lot of time on this given the DG portion doesn’t guarantee reductions in CO2 unless clean DG is installed or CHP utilized.  However, upon reflection the Group agreed that this is an important area since it will still be a necessary but not sufficient rule for promoting clean DG and CHP which have carbon benefits (would still need to work on interconnection and back-up rate issues).

The Group agreed that Joel possibly along with Rick Weston from RAP, should attend the next meeting to provide an update of CT and MA, and guide RI through the important decisions on shape and detailing of the rule.  DEM would then need to go thru its formal rulemaking process.  

VIII.
Next Steps / To Do’s

Dave Nichols

· To send source about how to right size consumer appliances to Laura McNaughton at laura.mcnaughton@us.ngrid.com.

Laura McNaughton
· To send NGRID EE program evaluation data to peter@raabassociates.org, to be posted on the RIGHG website

Joel Bluestein
· Has submitted Output Based Regulation Best Practices CHP presentation to Facilitators, and is currently posted on the RIGHG website

Erich Stephens
· Prepare a draft letter in support of energy efficiency initiatives and lifecycle cost analysis to Fiscal Fitness team and circulate to the  working group, then stakeholders.

Caroline Colesworthy and Catherine Mansell, Brown University

· Send documentation (or weblinks) of EPA environmentally preferable purchasing requirements for government contracts greater than $10K to peter@raabassociates.org, to be posted on RIGHG website

All Working Group Members:  

· Email Laura McNaughton feedback on NGRID’s EE programs at: laura.mcnaughton@us.ngrid.com.

Raab Associates, Ltd:

· Prepare and circulate meeting summary

· Post all documents on the website

Next Meeting:  

· December 11th 9am-3pm
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	Diane Geaber
	New England Gas Company
	X

	Laura McNaughton
	NGRID
	X

	Kevin Rennick
	NGRID
	

	Erich Stephens
	People Power & Light
	X

	Roger Warren
	RI Builder's Association
	X

	Bill Ferguson
	RI Department of Administration
	X

	Terri Bisson
	RI DEM
	X

	Janet Keller
	RI DEM
	X

	Steve Majkut
	RI DEM
	X

	Doug McVay
	RI DEM
	X

	Al Contente
	RI PUC Division
	X

	Janice McClanaghan
	RI State Energy Office
	X

	Tim Howe
	RI State Energy Office
	X

	Bruce Vild
	RI Statewide Planning
	X

	Roger Buck
	TEC-RI
	

	Vincent Rose
	URI
	X

	Facilitators
	
	

	Jonathan Raab
	Raab Associates, Ltd.,
	X

	Peter Wortsman
	Raab Associates, Ltd.,
	X

	Others:
	
	

	Cathy Mansell
	Brown University
	X

	Caroline Colesworthy
	Brown University
	X

	Joel Bluestein
	Energy and Environmental Analysis, Inc.,
	X


PAGE  
5

